
Committee Meeting


April 17, 2013
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by its chairman Robert LeBlanc at 6:00 pm.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: John Boughton, Stanley Folse, Robert LeBlanc, President Joseph Dantin, Warner Sylvain, Wayne Waguespack, Marlin Rogers, Michael McKinney, Randy Trosclair, Executive Director, Vice-President, Leonce Carmouche, External Accountant Clinton Rouyea, Russell Loupe, and William Sirmon, Jr. were present.  Attorney Larry Buquoi was absent.
There were no audience comments on agenda items.

The Safety report was presented by Commissioner Stanley Folse.  He stated that we had another good month with no lost time accidents to report on.  The next Safety meeting will be held May 20, 2013.
The Equipment Committee report was presented by Vice-President Leonce Carmouche.  He stated that as of today, all of the district’s equipment is presently operational.  They are on their respective job sites or here at the maintenance yard.

Ivy Chauvin presented the off-levee project report for the month.
Tommy Landry with Arthur J. Gallagher discussed the insurance renewal options for 2013 – 2014.  He said that our existing coverage will expire on May 12, 2013.  He indicated that the renewal quote is slightly higher than last year’s premiums.  Commissioner LeBlanc requested that Randy place this on the agenda for the May 8, 2013 Regular Board meeting.
President Dantin recommended to change the date and combine the May Finance and Committee meeting to Thursday May 16, 2013 at 11:00 a.m. Commissioner Folse requested that this be placed on the agenda for the May 8, 2013 Regular Board meeting.  President Dantin also stated that he was recently appointed to the Legislative Committee of the A.O.L.B.O.L., and that he will be spending some time in Baton Rouge during this year’s Legislative Session.

Randy discussed the Corps of Engineers change of Command Ceremony which is scheduled for May 23, 2013 at the New Orleans District.  If anyone wants to RSVP please let me know before May 6, 2013.

Since there were no other Committee business, it was moved by, Commissioner Marlin to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Sylvain.
Meeting adjourned    
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